GLOUCESTER CENTRE MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

June 12, 2013 at 7:00pm
In Attendance

Guy Gratton

John Penney

Judy Waldron






Tricia Suys 

Sylvain Favreau

Sophia Alleyne



Jodee McCaffrey

Aaron McCaffrey

Tim Nellis



Jocelyne Aubry

Jennifer des Groseilliers
Kim Delangis
Not Available

Jennifer Constantineau
Dan Cummins
Absent


Tim Tierney

Celine Nadeau

Christian Blanchard



Charles Costain

Natasha McKenzie
Julie Nellis
	 No.
	 Item
	Action

	1.
	It was moved by Sophia Alleyne and seconded by Jennifer des Groseilliers that the Minutes of the meeting of May 8, 2013 be accepted. 


	Carried


	
	Bring Forward Items
	

	
	
	

	2.
	NONE
	

	
	
	


New Business

	3.
	Financial Report
John presented the monthly financial report and stated that there is little change from May and that we are still expecting a surplus in the $4000 to $5000 range in the HL budget.
	No Action Req’d

	4.
	Website Content Manager
It was moved by Judy Waldron and seconded by Jennifer des Groseilliers that Michael Nellis be appointed to the position of Website Content Manager until the next AGM in May 2014.
	Carried

	5.
	Registration
Sophia reported that registration for the 2013/14 season is now underway.  The new automated payment is active and working properly.  She stated that Registration Night will be held at the Cyrville Community Centre on 26 June at 7pm.  Convenors are asked to attend.
A message will be sent to all Convenors asking them to inform all of their parents that registration costs will increase by $25 for IP and $45 for all other levels on 1 July,
	Convenors
Sophia/Convenors

	6.
	 Bell Sensplex East Tournament Sanction
Guy stated that representatives of the new Bell Sensplex East have approached him to get our Bantam Tournament Sanction starting with the 2015 tournament. The Sensplex organization would completely take over the running of the tournament.

The GCMHA currently makes a profit of approximately $5000 per year from the tournament and our 3 bantam teams participate in the tournament for $250.

A meeting will be arranged with the Sensplex representative to determine what kind of deal can be arranged to compensate the GCMHA for transferring the sanction to the Sensplex.
	Guy

	7.
	Coach Certification Changes
Guy stated that Hockey Canada has adopted sweeping new changes to the Coach Certification requirements. This includes the requirement for all Assistant Coaches at the HL level to complete the Coach Stream and for all on-ice instructional staff at the IP level to complete the Intro to Coaching. The new rules also require currently certified coaches to attend formal training sessions to maintain their certifications.
This will probably make it more difficult to recruit and retain coaches.

If we continue to fully reimburse coaches for all courses, as is the current practice, our budget for clinics will likely increase substantially.

This matter will be discussed again at an August meeting. 
	Guy/John

	7.
	Convenor/VP Reports 
No reports were presented.
	

	8.
	President’s Report

· Guy stated that Affiliation rules will be changed for the 2013/14 season.
· The ODHA has been renamed Hockey Eastern Ontario.

· Guy handed out a new draft GHA Fair Ice Policy for Competitive levels.  He asked everyone to review it and pass comments on to him before he attends the GHA meeting on 23 June.
· The Orleans Association has arbitrarily increased the Rep B registration fee by $100.  Guy & Aaron will meet with Orleans reps in the near future to discuss what the teams will get for the extra $100.

· The Coach Mentor will have to be more active in the coming year to help coaches deal with the new coach certification rules.

· The Annual Coach meeting is scheduled for Sept 24 at the Cyrville Community Centre.
	All Exec Members

Guy/Aaron

Sylvain

	9.
	Round Table Discussion

· Questions were raised about the status of coach evaluations for the 2012/13 season.
· The 4 on 4 season has gone well.
· Jocelyne will set up a date for the return of the 4 on 4 jerseys.
	Tim T
Jocelyne

	10.
	Adjournment

It was moved by Tim Nellis and seconded by Jodee McCaffrey that the meeting be adjourned at 8:35pm
	Carried


Next meeting scheduled for:  Wednesday, August 14th, 2013 –7pm at the Cyrville Community Centre. 

